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To:
HEADTEACHERS IN
WALTHAM FOREST PRIMARY SCHOOLS 


	London Borough of Havering
Havering School Improvement Services
9th Floor
Mercury House

Mercury Gardens

Romford RM1 3DW
Please call:  Grahame Smith 
Telephone:
01708 433813

Fax:

01708 433240
e-mail:  grahame.smith@havering.gov.uk
Date:  1st October 2013


Dear Colleagues
School Improvement Training for Primary Schools in Waltham Forest
I hope that you all had a relaxing summer (seems a long time ago now!) and that the new academic year has begun smoothly.

Further to our successful programme of Network Meetings held over the last year, I am delighted to introduce our Autumn Term programme running exclusively in Waltham Forest over the coming months.
The new programme of subject / aspect network meetings is enclosed and we hope that you will consider booking places for you and your staff.  This term, the focus for most sessions is on preparing for the new Primary National Curriculum; but we are also running sessions for Headteachers and Deputies on ‘Outstanding Teaching’, and for Teaching Assistants on refreshing their own knowledge of grammar.
· Network Meetings for Subject and Aspect Leaders, or indeed other teaching staff, in: 
· English 
· Mathematics 

· Science

· Computing and ICT

· Early Years

· Training Session for Heads and Deputies:

· Towards Outstanding Teaching in the Ofsted Framework

· Training Session for Key Stage 2 Teaching Assistants:

· Refresh Your Grammar
We are a not-for-profit school improvement service with an experienced and committed staff.   We are already a Waltham Forest Approved Provider and we have evolved strong links with some Headteacher colleagues in Waltham Forest who will vouch for the quality of our work.  We very much hope that you will become involved in this developing partnership and that, over time, we can forge a close working relationship to meet your school improvement and staff development needs.  
Please note that in order for us to make appropriate preparations for the sessions, it is necessary to pre-book your school’s places.  We would be grateful if you could please do this by Friday 25th October 2013.
If you are interested in any of our other services, or would like us to talk with you, then please do not hesitate to contact me on 01708 433813, or by e-mail at grahame.smith@havering.gov.uk.  You might also like to visit our website and save the link to your Favourites list!  We are at:  www.havering-sis.org  
I hope you feel that we might be able to continue to support you and your colleagues.
With best wishes,
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Grahame Smith - Principal Inspector      
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